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TAPE , A 

006 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Calls the meeting to order at 1:18 pm and outlines  
agenda for the day and opens the work session on HB 2578.  REP. CLARNO is  
EXCUSED. 

HB 2578 - WORK SESSION 

012 ANNE E. TWEEDT, Committee Counsel:  Reviews Preliminary Staff Measure  
Summary and the proposed HB 2578-1 amendments.  The Preliminary Staff  
Measure Summary and the proposed HB 2578-1 amendments are hereby made a  
part of these Minutes (EXHIBIT A). 

025 REP. ROBERTS:  Supplements the review.  This is a specialty service that  

runs about 100 days per year and that without this bill carriers could be  
within two hours of home base, pull over, sleep for eight hours and then  
travel the next two hours.  The objective is to expand the hours for  
general freight. 

034 MOTION:  REP. ROBERTS moves HB 2578, as amended, to the Floor with a DO 
PASS recommendation. 

REP. WYLIE:  Explains intent to vote affirmatively on the Floor, but due to  

her inattendance for the earlier discussion and pending a more in-depth  
review, intends to vote "no" today.  Appears to be a good bill. 

041 REP. ROBERTS:  Need Rep. Wylie's affirmative vote in order to move it  
out of Committee. 



REP. WYLIE:  Agrees to vote affirmatively in order to move the bill. 

045 VOTE: 7-0 
AYE:    7 - Grisham, Lehman, Markham, Roberts, Strobeck, Wylie and Tiernan 
EXCUSED:    5 - Clarno, Hayden, Johnston, Ross and Starr 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Declares the motion CARRIES.  REP. Del Parks will lead  
discussion on the floor. 

053 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes work session on HB 2578 and opens work session on  

HB 2519. 

HB 2519 - WORK SESSION 

054 ANNE E. TWEEDT, Committee Counsel:  Reviews the Preliminary Staff  
Measure Summary and the proposed HB 2519-1 amendments.  The Preliminary  
Staff Measure Summary and the proposed HB 2519-1 amendments are hereby made  

a part of these Minutes (EXHIBIT B). 

075 MOTION:  REP. STROBECK moves HB 2519, as amended, to the Floor with a DO  

PASS recommendation. 

077 VOTE: 7-0 
AYE:    7 - Grisham, Lehman, Markham, Roberts, Strobeck, Wylie and Tiernan 
EXCUSED:    5 - Clarno, Hayden, Johnston, Ross and Starr 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Declares the motion CARRIES.  REP. JERRY GRISHAM will lead  
discussion on the floor. 

086 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes work session on HB 2519 and opens work session  
on HB 2192. 

HB 2192 - WORK SESSION 

089 ANNE TWEEDT, Committee Counsel:  Reviews the Preliminary Staff Measure  
Summary.  The Preliminary Staff Measure Summary is hereby made a part of  
these Minutes (EXHIBIT C). 

097 MOTION:  REP. MARKHAM moves HB 2192 to the Floor with a DO PASS 
recommendation. 

REP. LEHMAN:  Was there any opposition to this bill? 

REP. STROBECK:  Believes there were two bills from the Department of  
Administrative Services.  This bill was not controversial. 

111 VOTE: 8-0 
AYE:    8 - Grisham, Hayden, Lehman, Markham, Roberts, Strobeck, Wylie and  

Tiernan 
EXCUSED:    4 - Clarno, Johnston, Ross and Starr 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Declares the motion CARRIES.  CHAIR TIERNAN will lead the  
discussion on the Floor. 

117 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes work session on HB 2192 and opens public hearing  
on HB 3284. 

HB 3284 - PUBLIC HEARING 

Witnesses: Rep. Tony Federici (D -District 1) 
Kelly Taylor, DMV Legislative Coordinator, DMV Services (ODOT) 
Robert W. Donaldson (Salem) 
Robert Tindell 
Celia Nunez-Brewster, Commission on Hispanic Affairs 
David J. Fidanque, American Civil Liberties Union of Oregon 
Rep. Tony Corcoran (D - District 44) 

121 ANNE TWEEDT, Committee Counsel:  Reviews the Preliminary Staff Measure  
Summary.  The Preliminary Staff Measure Summary is hereby made a part of  
these Minutes (EXHIBIT D). 

REP. TONY CORCORAN (D - District 44):  Submits prepared statement regarding  

HB 3284 (EXHIBIT H). 

130 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Provides background history about the bill, particularly  



that Rep. Federici does not want to pursue the bill.  Explains intent to  
proceed on the bill. 

152 REP. LEHMAN:  Clarifies that what goes on the driver's license now and  
the problem addressed by Rep. Federici is that driver's licenses were being  

used as "proof of citizenship."  The proposed language for driver's  
licenses "is not proof of citizenship." 

CHAIR TIERNAN: Explains the policies of other countries is to accept a  
driver's license as the only acceptable identification that is proof of U.  
S. citizenship.  If the solution suggested is adopted by DMV, Oregon would  
be the only state in the nation with a driver's license that reads "could  
not be used for proof of citizenship."  However, a driver's license and a  
voter registration card are deemed to be absolute proof of legal residency  
in the United States and that person will be allowed to return to this  
country.  Opines "this answer is anything except creating a huge problem  
and I don't think we should penalize all Oregonians, because of a problem  
that perhaps we either do or do not want to address by penalizing all of  
them with a stamp on their driver's license that's going to penalize them." 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Comments about the bill's sponsor asking to have the bill  
withdrawn. 

198 REP. TONY FEDERICI (D -District 1):  Testifies on HB 3284.  Reads from  
prepared testimony.  Submits (EXHIBIT E). 

240 REP. JOHNSTON:  Respectfully requests the Chair remove the names of the  
sponsor and other signators of the bill before presenting it for  
consideration as a Committee bill. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Does not oppose someone being removed as a sponsor of a  
bill; however, there is a process through the Chief Clerk of the House. 

263 REP. JOHNSTON:  Recounts discussion with the Chief Clerk of the House. 

REP. WYLIE:  Offers to leave her name on the bill if it is used as a  
vehicle that solves the problem that the Governor's action doesn't solve. 

284 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Suggests for the sake of efficiency to hold a public  
hearing on the bill, then bring back the bill with an opportunity to  
consider it. 

308 REP. MARKHAM:  Unaware of whether or not DMV has the appropriate  
authority. 

REP. HAYDEN:  Reads from the Staff Measure Summary about an eight percent  
decrease in the issuance of licenses.  Opines that eight percent of Oregon  
drivers are not now legally in Oregon.  Supports a hearing on the bill. 

332 KELLY TAYLOR, DMV Legislative Coordinator, DMV Services (ODOT):  
Testifies from prepared testimony on HB 3284.   Submits (EXHIBIT F). 

> Introduction. 
340 > Talks about affect on DMV. 

REP. ROBERTS:  Is this for an original driver's license rather than a  
renewal? 

MS. TAYLOR:  The bill amends a statute that talks about eligibility for a  
license.  It says that the department shall not grant privileges.  DMV, in  
addition to contacting other states for statistics, took a very  
conservative approach on the fiscal and the implementation plan.  If it is  
part of the eligibility, technically that would mean "any applicant and  
that's original, renewal, duplicate, motorcycle endorsement.  Anybody,  
learner permit, coming in for driving privileges would not be eligible  
until they had done this proof."  Reviews DMV's work on the fiscal. 

378 REP. ROBERTS:  Of concern is the perception of what appears to be  
harassment of our own citizens (i.e., requiring proof of citizenship to  
renew a license). 

MS. TAYLOR:  It is possible that  DMV may have already issued a license  
that shouldn't have been issued.  The statute targeted for amendment is  
"eligibility for a license" and that means "privilege"; therefore, DMV  
would have to recheck all those previously issued. 

REP. ROBERTS:  In other words, an applicant for renewal would have to  
submit a birth certificate. 

MS. TAYLOR:  That's correct. 



395 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Comments about the importance of the procedures DMV is  
using currently. 

401 MS. TAYLOR:  Continues presentation regarding the affect on DMV. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Gives an example of an applicant who did not have a prior  
driver's license in Oregon, was not a lawful Oregon driver and was without  
identification except for a PGE bill, but the Salem DMV office issued a  
driver's license.  Is that DMV's proper procedure? 

MS. TAYLOR:  A PGE bill would not be acceptable documentation of age.  It  
would be appropriate identification for the residence address; therefore,  
if it was merely a change of address for someone with a license already,  
that could be used to issue a duplicate with the new address. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Continues to inquire about DMV procedures. 

TAPE 91, A 

029 REP. JOHNSTON:  Would a birth certificate from the State of Mechuacan,  
Mexico, be sufficient proof? 

MS. TAYLOR:  It would for date of birth.  Continues presentation. 
> Specifies other evidences of identity and the results from contacts with  

other states. 
> Fiscal analysis review. 
> DMV concerns. 

078 REP. HAYDEN:  What would prove for the purposes of this bill that they  
are a U. S. citizen -- a birth certificate, passport or INS documents? 

MS. TAYLOR:  Yes. 

REP. HAYDEN:  Continues to inquire about what constitutes proof of  
citizenship. 

106 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Do you have an estimate of how many driver's licenses  
DMV may have issued to illegal aliens? 

MS. TAYLOR:  No statistics.  Refers to statistics from the State of  
California. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Continues to inquire about California's statistics and what  

a 12 percent decrease in driver's licenses would do to DMV's budget if the  
bill is passed? 

117 MS. TAYLOR:  The net decrease is eight percent and that is the basis of  
the fiscal. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  When is it a requirement that someone visit DMV for a  
driver's license (e.g., when it expires and a new picture is taken)?  Is it  

required that someone visit DMV every three years or so? 

MS. TAYLOR:  Once someone has a driver's license, the renewal is on a  
four-year cycle.  Every other renewal cycle there is the option of renewing  

by mail and receiving the sticker (i.e., it may be eight years from the  
last photo) or someone may visit DMV every four years for a new photo. 

131 REP. MARKHAM:  Does the Governor have the authority to require specific  
language be printed on a driver's license? 

MS. TAYLOR:  Recounts the discussion at the Governor's office and with Rep.  

Federici. 

REP.  MARKHAM:  Continues inquiry about rulemaking authority. 

162 REP. HAYDEN:  Suggests not having the statement on licenses of  "not  
proof of citizenship".  

MS. TAYLOR:  DMV was asked whether or not it could be done and what would  
be the cost. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Seeks further information from the discussion at the  
Governor's office. 



180 REP. ROSS:  Refers to testimony about traffic safety.  It seems one of  
the effects on the public would be financial problems involving an accident  

with an uninsured driver.  Provides example and requests comments. 

195 MS. TAYLOR:  That is DMV's concern. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Are you saying that an illegal alien with a driver's  
license has insurance? 

MS. TAYLOR:  If someone is denied a license, they will not be able to get  
insurance. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  DMV has no idea how many illegal aliens have driver's  
licenses or how many are uninsured?   

MS. TAYLOR:  That's correct.  DMV does not maintain statistics on how many  
people have illegal driver's licenses. 

211 REP. STROBECK:  Refers to testimony about immigration papers being  
accepted to obtain a driver's license.  Does that mean that someone in this  

state on a work permit and who is not a citizen can get a driver's license  
in Oregon? 

MS. TAYLOR:  Lawful presence would be if someone is on a visa.  They would  
be able to obtain a license. 

REP. STROBECK:  Continues inquiry about people who have a visa and a  
driver's license. 

226 REP. HAYDEN:  Offers that Oregon could resort to an international  
driver's license system. What is the probable incidence of people driving  
in Oregon who have "no fault" insurance or uninsured motorist's insurance? 

MS. TAYLOR:  DMV has no available statistics. 

255 REP. LEHMAN:  Would it be safe to say that the two primary purposes of  
issuing a driver's license are (1) a means of identifying that person and  
(2) the person has shown the requisite skills to operate a vehicle in the  
State of Oregon? 

MS. TAYLOR:  Yes. 

REP. LEHMAN:  Adding a disclaimer about "what this license is not" doesn't  
take away from that primary purpose. 

MS. TAYLOR:  No, because today the license is not proof of citizenship. 

273 REP. JOHNSTON:  Refers to previous discussion of uninsured drivers.  Is  
it correct that if this bill is passed, that it will be impossible for this  

eight percent group to become insured? 

MS. TAYLOR:  That is correct.  Continues discussion about uninsured  
drivers, licensing requirements and identification issues. 

384 REP. TIERNAN:  Refers to discussion with the Oregon State Police.  There  

are no statistics about leaving the scene of an accident and the  
speculation that perhaps they were uninsured.  Provides an account of the  
State Police officer in Klamath Falls who was shot and killed -- one of the  

illegal aliens involved had an Oregon driver's license.  Comments about  
whether or not Oregon promotes driving without insurance when driver's  
licenses are issued to illegal aliens as well as it gives them a means of  
providing  false documentation to Oregon's employers to gain employment. 

429 REP. LEHMAN:  Refers to analogy and conclusion.  Suggests that instead  
of language on licenses that reads "not a proof of citizenship", but rather  

the language "could be dangerous".  Opines that it is "absurd to draw the  
conclusion that giving someone a driver's license is some indication that  
they are going to shoot somebody." 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  The point is that if you are an illegal alien, you perhaps  
do not want to be caught by the law and there is that risk when confronted  
by law enforcement authority. 

TAPE 90, B 



015 REP. STROBECK:  Is it correct that DMV is not obligated to issue a  
license just because someone visits the office (i.e., it is not a right of  
citizenship)? 

MS. TAYLOR:  No, it is a privilege to drive in the State of Oregon and  
possess a driver's license. 

019 REP. HAYDEN:  Isn't it correct that an applicant must accomplish certain  

proofs of proficiency, knowledge, identification, etc. in order to possess  
a driver's license?  Doesn't the language in the bill state that an  
applicant must undergo specific steps, one of which is proof of  
citizenship? 

MS. TAYLOR:  That's correct.  The fourth requirement is documentation of  
age, name, residence and now lawful presence. 

044 ROBERT W. DONALDSON (Salem), a lawyer specializing in immigration law.   
Testifies as a concerned citizen and concerns about how the bill would  
affect clients: 

> Provides background of law practice and personal credentials. 
> Represents primarily businesses/clients who are legal aliens (i.e.,  

people who are trying to come into the country to provide a variety of  
services) - rarely represents illegal aliens. 
069 > Identifies issues of concern and lists people here lawfully. 
120 > Gives conclusion about the bill, that it may have a more far reaching  
effect than contemplated. 

151 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Knows there are many states, including the District of  
Columbia, that have such requirements and the program is working without  
too much problem.  Why is that, or are they making a lot of mistakes? 

MR. DONALDSON:  Doesn't have specifics about the twelve states cited;  
however, says that feedback from the American Immigration Lawyers  
Association, if statistics are available, could be obtained/presented to  
the Committee. 

172 REP. JOHNSTON:  Refers to testimony about some clients who might have  
difficulty proving  legal status.  Consequently, if the law passed, they  
would have problems driving.  Do you feel this would have negative,  
commercial effect on the state's flow of commerce if the bill is passed? 

MR. DONALDSON:  Think so.  Many clients are investors (i.e., those who  
invest small amounts of $100,000-$200,000 and those who invest $1 million  
or more).  Opines that if someone from a Korean or Japanese country came  
over here and started up a plant or invested $1 million in a business and  
because there was some slowness in getting the final approval of the  
Immigration Service in Lincoln, Nebraska, they would be irritated if they  
couldn't be driving. 

197 REP. STROBECK:  What do you think about the concept of having every  
driver's license state "not proof of citizenship"? 

MR. DONALDSON:  The notation on the driver's license would not be well  
received by the general public and, as a matter of immigration law, doubts  
it will make any difference.  Doubts such a notation would be useful.   
Citizenship is a function of and should be the responsibility of the  
federal government -- the problem is a federal rather than state problem. 

255 ROBERT TINDELL:  Urges a tightening of the Oregon driver's license  
requirements, because it is used too widely for identification.  Does not  
object to proof of citizenship periodically to renew a driver's license. 

277 CELIA NUNEZ-BREWSTER, Acting Executive Director, Commission on Hispanic  
Affairs: Testifies from prepared testimony in opposition to HB 3284.   
Submits (EXHIBIT G). 

> Explains that the statute is not good public policy; it provides for  
discriminatory action. 

> Reviews the lack of statistics about the issuance of driver's licenses to  

non-citizens, concern about noninsurance and accidents, allegations about  
the driver's license as a proof of citizenship, and insinuations that  
possession of a driver's license establishes legal residency and the  
potential public social services. 
315 > Summary statement. 

335 DAVID J. FIDANQUE, Executive Director, American Civil Liberties Union of  

Oregon:  Testifies in opposition to HB 3284. 



> States there are a number of lawful residents of Oregon who oftentimes do  

not have documentation.  Provides examples. 
> Opines that an illegal alien in Oregon has nothing to lose (i.e., they  

can get around this); however, it is lawful people who will be hurt by the  
proposed legislation. 

384 REP. MARKHAM:  If, in fact, Proposition 187 in California that is in the  

federal courts prevails, do you feel that the State of Oregon will have an  
influx of illegal aliens? 

MR. FIDANQUE:  Doesn't know.  Opines that if that is the result of the  
legislation, there will be federal legislation very quickly dealing with  
all of those issues. 

390 MS. NUNEZ-BREWSTER:  Doesn't know whether or not there would be a large  
influx of Californians in Oregon if an Oregon version of California's  
Proposition 187 passed.  Is aware of the Federal Human Rights Act proposed  
in Washington, D.C., regarding the issue. 

427 REP. GRISHAM:  Requests a definition of "illegal alien"? 

MR. FIDANQUE:  Generally, the term "illegal alien" refers to people who are  

not authorized to be in the country (e.g., individuals who entered the  
country illegally or individuals who entered the country legally, but did  
not leave when required by a visa or other documents). 

449 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Is it your position that illegal aliens should be  
entitled to possess an Oregon driver's license? 

MS. NUNEZ-BREWSTER:  Opines, as a citizen, that it would be best to leave  
the requirement as "general rather than racial".  Prefers that anyone on  
our streets or highways have a driver's license issued in order to obtain  
insurance. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Is it your position, assuming every person who is white is  
an illegal alien, should have the right to have an Oregon driver's license? 

MS. NUNEZ-BREWSTER:  The question is too broad to answer "yes" or "no". 

480 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Continues inquiry about perceived intent should the bill  

pass. 

TAPE 91, B 

035 MR. FIDANQUE:  The history of immigration and enforcement in Oregon has  
been that Hispanics in particular have been targeted.  The Drug  
Interdiction Program is an example. 

049 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Recounts bill passed out of the Judiciary Committee that  

basically required any person, who is behind in child support more than  
$2,500 or specific amount of weeks, will lose their driver's license unless  

they become current.  Testimony was that 95 percent of those individuals  
were male; however, the committee went after the general policy that people  

should pay their child support rather than pursuing males.  It  
disproportionately fell upon white males.  If this Committee adopts this  
policy about issuing driver's licenses to illegal aliens, it would be to  
establish a general policy. 

074 REP. JOHNSTON:  Offers that the question should really be "Are they  
going to drive?"  If the answer is "Yes, they are going to drive", then the  

second question should be "Should we entitle them or give them the  
opportunity to get a driver's license".  If the answer to the first  
question is "yes" and the answer to the second question is "yes", then  
application of this law would be racists.  ". . . if  we don't take that  
into consideration when we make our determinations, we are overlooking  
something of significant social consequence." 

CHAIR TIERNAN:   Opines that Rep. Johnston is wrong and takes exception to  
the comment.  Discusses the social policy question regarding laws regarding  

drugs and felons carrying guns.  Laws should be set based upon general  
policy and the proviso of appropriate enforcement. 



REP. JOHNSTON:  Continues to debate the policy disagreement issue. 

092 REP. ROBERTS:  Also takes exception to Rep. Johnston's comments,  
particularly the focus that the bill is directed at one specific ethnic  
group. 

103 REP. GRISHAM:  Also takes exception to Rep. Johnston's comments and a  
letter allegedly from a Lane County representative that accuses the  
Committee of being "racist" for being present for this discussion. 

114 REP. JOHNSTON:  Clarifies his remarks about the proposed legislation:  
"This legislation, I don't think, is racist.  I said the application of it  
will be." 

REP. ROBERTS:  Acknowledges his misunderstanding of Rep. Johnston's  
statement. 

132 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes the public hearing on HB 3284 and opens the  
public hearing on HB _2902. 

HB 2902 - PUBLIC HEARING 

Witnesses: Rep. Kevin Mannix (D - District 32) 
Rep. John Meek (R - District 5) 
Rep. Patti Milne (R - District 38) 
Sheila Baker, Department of Administrative Services (DAS) 
Dr. Wayne Nelson 
Rich Peppers, Oregon Employees Credit Union 
Dr. Wayne Nelson, State Office of the Long-term Ombudsman 

135 ANNE TWEEDT, Committee Counsel:  Reviews the Preliminary Staff Measure  
Summary and  proposed HB 2902-1 amendments.  The Preliminary Staff Measure  
Summary and proposed HB _2902-1 amendments are hereby made a part of these  
Minutes (EXHIBIT I). 

159 COUNSEL TWEEDT:  Reviews and submits proposed HB 2902-3 amendments  
(EXHIBIT J) 

165 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Introductory comments about the purpose of the bill. 

194 REP. KEVIN MANNIX (D - District 32).  Testifies as sponsor of the bill. 
> Bill provides for an office of Inspector General in the Department of  

Human Resources. 
> Explains an error in the bill that established the office in the office  

of the Governor.  Submits proposed HB 2902-2 amendments that establishes  
the office in the Department of Human Resources (DHR).  (EXHIBIT K). 
203 > Describes the model used is from the Department of Corrections. 

> Refers to the Department of Human Resources, especially institutions and  
field operations, and lack of an independent entity to provide oversight  
and respond to complaints. 
235 > Genesis of the bill was due to the Grand Jury investigation of  
Fairview Training Center. 

294 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Wouldn't independent oversight be more effective outside  

an agency? 

REP. MANNIX:  Yes; however, the Corrections model has worked very well when  

the Inspector General is appointed by the Governor, but the operation is  
within DHR. 

312 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Discusses public perception and concerns if there is a  
different oversight entity. 

337 REP. PATTY MILNE (R - District 38):  Testifies in support of HB 2902 and  

submits prepared statement (EXHIBIT L).  
> Explains the proposed HB 2902-1 amendments: 

Section 16 ensures that the Children's Services Division uses its authority  

appropriately and provides safeguards to citizens. 
Provides the prevailing party the opportunity to seek costs and attorney  
fees. 

> Urges support, specifically adoption of the proposed HB 2902-1  
amendments. 

392 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Seeks assistance in developing one concise set of  
amendments. 



412 REP. MEEK:  Reads language from the HB 2902-1 amendments regarding a  
state toll-free telephone line and discusses a possible conflict. 

429 MS. TWEEDT:  Explains feedback from Legislative Counsel that since the  
local citizen review boards already do this type of investigation, that the  

main Citizen Review Board (housed in the Judicial Department) might be the  
preferable location with local boards reporting to the Inspector General. 

424 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Announces that he will work with Rep. Milne on  
amendments for further consideration by the Committee. 

TAPE 92, A

016 SHEILA BAKER, Fiscal Policy Analyst for the Department of Human  
Resources, Department of Administrative Services (DAS):  Testifies on  
behalf of the Governor's Office in opposition to HB 2902, as written.  The  
three reasons are: 
There is an existing Governor's Advocacy Office in the Department of Human  
Resources. 
Putting the office in the Governor's Office is not appropriate. 
The estimated fiscal impact for this for 1995-1997 is about $1 million and  
those monies are not in the Governor's budget. 

044 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Is the ombudsman position for CSD in the Governor's  
office the position mentioned? 

MS. BAKER:  In the Governor's office there is still a citizens'  
representative position which acts as a channel for comments, questions  
about all state agencies.  Within DHRthere is a separate Governor's  
advocacy office handling a variety of matters. 

051 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Continues inquiry about the Governor's advocacy office  
and the ombudsman position for CSD. 

090 DR. WAYNE NELSON, Deputy Director, State Office of the Long Term  
Ombudsman:  Testifies in opposition to the proposed HB 2902-3 amendments.   
This issue has been worked out in Rep. Luke's Committee with a resultant  
compromise for a grievance process whereby facilities can file a grievance  
against ombudsman designees.  Opines that, pursuant to the Older Americans  
Act, this would be illegal.  Reads language from the Act. 

132 RICH PEPPERS, Oregon Public Employees Union:  Testifies in opposition to  

the proposed HB _2902-1 amendments: 
> Explains CSD's mission is to protect and respond to issues about  

children. 
> Discusses caseload growth, case complexity, judgment calls and the effect  

of the amendments. 
178 > Summarizes concerns regarding the punishment targeted to employees,  
requiring payment by the agency of vindicated employees and scope of  
amendments. 

236 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes public hearing on HB 2902 and opens public  
hearing on HB 3367. 

HB 3367 - PUBLIC HEARING 

GREG MOORE, Committee Counsel:  The Preliminary Staff Measure Summary is  
hereby made a part of these Minutes (EXHIBIT M).  The proposed HB 3367-1  
amendments are hereby made a part of these Minutes (EXHIBIT N). 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Briefly summarizes the bill. 

CHAIR TIERNAN:  Closes public hearing on HB 3367. 

250 CHAIR TIERNAN:  Adjourns meeting at 3:27 pm. 

Transcribed and submitted by, Reviewed by, Reviewed by, 

Kay C. Shaw Gregory G. Moore Anne E. Tweedt 
Committee Assistant Committee Counsel Committee Counsel 
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